LITTLE HULTON/WALKDEN HIGHWAYS DEVOLVED BUDGET 

AND ROAD SAFETY SUB-GROUP

8th November, 2007

One Stop Shop,
Longshaw Drive,
Little Hulton.

Meeting commenced:
5.00 p.m.
"
ended:
6.55 p.m.
PRESENT:
Councillor Iain Lindley

Irene Turton

} Community Representative


Cath Hamilton
}


Aled Owen

}


Veronica Hunt 
} Observer


Joan Schofield
}


ALSO IN ATTENDANCE:



Anton Schultz - Assistant Neighbourhood Manager



Neil Ashmall - Urban Vision



Nikki Park - Senior Committee Administrator 
1.
ELECTION OF CHAIR

RESOLVED:
THAT Councillor Iain Lindley be elected as the Chair for the meeting.
- Councillor Lindley - in the Chair -

2.
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

Apologies for absence were submitted on behalf of Councillors Vincent Devine and Alice Smyth.

3.
MINUTES OF PROCEEDINGS

RESOLVED:
THAT the minutes of the meeting of the Little Hulton/Walkden Executive Group (Devolved Highways Budget) held on 13th September, 2007, be approved as a correct record.

4.
UPDATE ON DEVOLVED HIGHWAY SCHEMES APPROVED IN 2006/07/ IDENTIFIED IN 2007/08

Neil Ashmall provided an update with regard to the following schemes, which had been identified as projects to be considered using the Devolved Highways Budget.

The following recommendations have been proposed following initial investigations:-

· Safety Issues - Sharp Street/A6 Manchester Road - renewal of existing markings along the section of A6, and the erection of a variable message sign - estimated cost £6,000/£7,000.

· Right Turn Filter - Cleggs Lane/A6 Manchester Road East - right turn filter was not recommended on the A6 to Cleggs Lane, at the present time, but it was suggested that the situation continue to be monitored.

· Hilton Lane/A6 Manchester Road East - Safety Issues - it was recommended that the site continue to be monitored, with a view to introducing suitable remedial measures in the future.

· 20 MPH Speed Limit Without Physical Traffic Calming - Birch Road Area - it was suggested that due to the requirements of current legislation, it would not be possible to introduce a 20 MPH speed limit without implementing physical traffic calming features, therefore, it was proposed that investigations be made to identify whether the project could be funded via the Safer Routes to School Scheme.
· Ashtonfield Drive/Campbell Way Junction Improvements - proposed improvements consisted of (a) build out kerbline on Campbell Way with hatched lead-in, in order to bring forward the give way line on Ashtonfield Drive, and reducing the carriageway lane width to minimum 3.65 metres, (b) red surfaced area encompassing the entire junction, (c) ripple print or similar surfacing on approach to the junction from the underpass (ensuring a minimum distance of 25 metres from nearest residential property), (d) driver feedback sign “Staggered T Junction Ahead”, with additional slow down legend on approach from the underpass to warn drivers of the junction if travelling at speed, and (e) additional and replacement signs and lines - estimated cost £45,000.

· Walkden Road Roundabout - proposed traffic controlled junction - estimated cost £200,000.


Anton Schultz mentioned that he was investigating the option of some match funding for the Walkden Road roundabout scheme linked to the Salford West Linear Corridors Strategy which was currently in draft format.  The implementation of the Walkden Road roundabout scheme would require a significant commitment from this, and next years devolved budget, as well as match funding.

Anton Schultz reported that he had carried out site visits to identify appropriate locations for seating between Russell Court and Walkden, and a number of areas had been suggested.

Neil Ashmall indicated that the locations highlighted were currently on housing land, therefore, there was a need to identify if the Devolved Highways Budget could be used for this purpose.


Irene Turton referred to the concerns which had been raised in relation to the condition of the pavement on Eastham Way, on the opposite side of the Pied Piper Public House, and Neil Ashmall indicated that this issue would be investigated.

RESOLVED:
(1) THAT Neil Ashmall be thanked for the information provided.




(2) THAT costings be obtained in relation to the proposed work on Sharp Street/A6 Manchester Road, and if it was identified that work could be carried out within the estimate of £7,000, approval be given to proceed with the scheme.




(3) THAT the recommendations not to proceed with the proposed schemes on Cleggs Lane/A6 Manchester Road East, and Hilton Lane/A6 Manchester Road East, at the present time, and that the situation continue to be monitored, be endorsed.




(4) THAT investigations be made to identify whether the scheme proposed for a 20 MPH speed limit with physical traffic calming measures, in the Birch Road area, could be funded via the Safer Routes to School Budget.




(5) THAT approval be given to proceed with the Ashtonfield Drive/ Campbell Way junction improvement proposals, subject to the works being undertaken within the estimated costs.



(6) THAT in relation to the Ashtonfield Drive/Campbell Way junction improvement proposals, investigations be made to identify whether the Tesco sign contributed to the accidents, and if so, a request be made to them to consider its relocation.




(7) THAT consideration of the proposed Walkden Road signalised junction be referred to the next meeting of the Political Executive Group, and that a representative of the Highways Sub-Group be invited to a planning meeting to take place on 15th November, 2007.



(8) THAT a copy of the Traffic/Pedestrian Count, in relation to the proposed Walkden Road signalised junction, be forwarded to Members of the Group.




(9) THAT the concerns raised in relation to the condition of the pavement on Eastham Way, on the opposite side of the Pied Piper Public House, be investigated.

5.
NEW ISSUES

Anton Schultz submitted a report containing details of the following new proposals for consideration of the Group:-

· Speed of traffic on Kenyon Way, and the need for traffic calming measures to be introduced which were similar to those on Madamswood Road and Old Lane.
· Cars driving the wrong way up the one-way system on Bridgewater Road, Walkden.

· Traffic congestion, and the lack of a filter traffic light at Walkden, to turn right to Farnworth/Bolton.

RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the report be noted.




(2) THAT Neil Ashmall be requested to forward the concerns raised in relation to the speed of traffic on Kenyon Way and Eastham Way, to Andy Devine of the Road Casualty Reduction Group.




(3) THAT Neil Ashmall be requested to forward the concerns raised in relation to cars travelling the wrong way up to one-way system on Bridgewater Road, Walkden, to the Traffic Management and Control Team.




(4) THAT it be agreed that the installation of a filter traffic light at Walkden, to turn right to Farnworth/Bolton, not be progressed at the present time. 

6.
20 MPH SPEED LIMIT IN SALFORD - UPDATE

RESOLVED:
THAT it be noted that this item had been dealt with previously (Minute No. 4 refers).

7.
A580, EAST LANCASHIRE ROAD - PROPOSED SPEED LIMIT REDUCTION

RESOLVED:
THAT the letter circulated containing details of the current position with regard to the proposal to reduce the 60 MPH speed limit to 50 MPH on the A580, East Lancashire Road, be noted.
8.
ROAD SAFETY TRAINING

Anton Schultz reported that the road safety training would be held on 28th November, 2007, from 10.00 a.m. to 2.00 p.m., and at present, nine had confirmed their attendance, and further responses were awaited.


RESOLVED:
THAT the information be noted.

9.
TRAFFIC CALMING SCHEME ON HILTON LANE

Neil Ashmall reported that there would be additional traffic calming features implemented on Hilton Lane, as a result of the construction of the new school.


RESOLVED:
THAT the information be noted.

10.
LINEAR WALKWAY - SECOND PHASE

Neil Ashmall reported that work was due to commence on the second phase of the Linear Walkway after Christmas.


RESOLVED:
THAT the information be noted.

11.
DATE OF NEXT MEETING

RESOLVED:
THAT it be noted that the next meeting of the Group would be held on 14th February, 2008, at the One Stop Shop, Little Hulton, commencing at 6.00 p.m.
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